Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

The Millennium Rooms, St Mawes

at 7 pm on 20th April 2016
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1. Apologies received from: Julian German, David Giles, David Hall, Colin Hastings, Jim Hetherington, Julie Johns, and Chris Williams
2. Declarations of interest: None

3. Open period: AJ expressed his pleasure at how well the Wild Roseland project was progressing.
4. Minutes of meetings on 20th January and 8th March 2016: Acceptance of the former proposed by GW and seconded by DS and of the latter proposed by BW and seconded by BC before signature by the Chairman

5. Matters arising: None
6. Chairman’s Report: JS went through his report elaborating on some items and inviting comments/questions:
1 and 2 – No comment

3 - SW reported that during the 6 months since the referendum over 60 applications had been assessed and approximately half were in conformity with the Plan. The majority of those not in conformity were also objected to by the relevant parish council and although about half of these cases were approved in many instances this was only after the planning officer had negotiated amendments with the applicant. SW also confirmed that where the PAG raised queries the planning officer usually responded either in their report or by email.
4 – JA gave an update on actions taken regarding the Bowling Green site appeal and confirmed that many parties had submitted letters to the Secretary of State but as yet no one had received a response. GW pointed out that the problems were still Cornwall Council’s lack of an approved 5-year housing supply and up to date housing need figures. On the former JS advised that he had spoken to Rob Lacey yesterday who confirmed that the inspector for the Local Plan was asking questions but it was still expected that a decision on the housing supply figures should be known by the end of May. On the latter JA explained that when preparing the RNDP the advice was not to assess housing need as it was unlikely the figures would be supported by Cornwall Council, although this advice has changed for emerging NDPs. JA also pointed out that when the Local Plan is adopted it includes restrictions on open market housing in the AONB. JS added that the Home Choice register is going through an audit at present and it is expected that the resultant figures will be lower. Also, JS advised that during a meeting with Nick Marsden he had offered assistance from Cornwall Council with assessing the need on the Roseland. A discussion ensued regarding ways of gathering the evidence base required to assess housing need. GW suggested employing a consultant but all agreed the possible cost of £8-10,000 was prohibitive. It was agreed to first establish what, if any, assistance Cornwall Council can provide and also to obtain assurance that any figures produced will be recognised by them. All agreed evidence based up to date figures were urgently required to defend the Roseland against unnecessary development.
5 – JA explained that a chaser letter had been sent on the Trecarrell case and an initial response on the Chapel House, Gerrans appeal. BC expressed concern that the Trecarrell appeal decision has encouraged new and resubmitted applications for inappropriate development and has influenced the planning officers’ decisions.
6 - JS explained that the MT is still awaiting Nick Cahill’s full response to Caroline Coldwell’s first draft for the Veryan CA but due to the changes in format recently imposed by Historic England NC is preparing a template to be used on this and other CAs throughout Cornwall. Once the draft for Veryan has been agreed it will be presented to the parish council and when approved by them will go to consultation with the parish.
7 - JS reported that he and DS have been meeting with Goran CLT, Cornwall CLT, Triodos Bank and considering possible sites. Tomorrow DS will present a Business Plan to the St Just CLT Trustees meeting which will be attended by the 4 trustees from the SG – JS, JA, DS and SW – and this Plan explains how this project can be moved forward. DS stressed the importance of establishing a ‘seed’ fund to facilitate the securing of loans and grants and of putting in place personnel with the right skills who are prepared to work.

8 - In the absence of David Hall GW gave a short report on progress with the first 5 projects: Hedgerow survey – ERCCIS are to run a training day on 11th May; Homes for animals – Barn Owl nest box project well underway involving primary schools with boxes being constructed and one to be installed in each school area; Habitat survey – the group are liaising with CWT and ERCCIS with the objective to maintain and improve the existing data base; Wildflower project – all parish councils have been approached to identify potential wildflower areas; Discovery Map – to be prepared presenting information on wildlife and habitats and including nature walks. JA added that having attended some meetings he was impressed by how positive the members were and commended the people involved. JA then enquired whether old orchards would come under their remit and GW responded that they were already being considered. 
9 – no comment
10 – JA reported that the website is receiving 200 unique visits and 700 page views per week which is more than during the development phase and he is encouraged by this attention.
Acceptance of the report proposed by DHu and seconded by GW
7. Finance Report: JS referred to the generous donations to the Wild Roseland Project and explained that although shown on the Report their finances are being kept separate from the original RNDP finances. JS confirmed that he would now be chasing the parish councils (except for Philleigh who have already paid) for the previously agreed payments.
Acceptance of the Report proposed by DS and seconded by BW 
8. Appeals: Covered above under Chairman’s Report 4 and 5
9. AOB:
BW expressed concern that the petition asking that parish councils be given the right to respond to appeals had not reached the required number of signatures.
JA reminded the members that being located within an AONB provides protection and the Local Plan seeks to reinforce that. DHu added that the views of the community from which the RNDP policies are formed should be used to reinforce arguments.
Meeting closed at 8.20pm




S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 15 APRIL 2016
1. This report covers the period 16 January to 15 April 2016 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held nine meetings. These took place on 29 January, 12,15,17,24 and 26 February, 14 March, 1 and 15 April. Jon Smith, John Adams, and Sue Wagstaff attended all meetings with the exception of the 15 February when John Adams was absent. The meeting on 15 February was with James Evans, Planning Officer for the Cornwall AONB unit, the 17 February meeting was with Sarah Newton MP, on the 24 February we met with Rob Lacey of Cornwall Council planning department and on 14 March with Edwina Hannaford Portfolio Holder for Planning at Cornwall Council. 

3. The Planning Assessment Group (PAG) held six meetings during this period on 29 January, 12, 26 February, 11 March, 1 and 15 April. Meetings are being chaired by John Adams with Sue Wagstaff acting as administrator and secretary. Many thanks to both for their hard work. Sue will provide a report at the Steering Group meeting on 20 April.

4. Bowling Green Appeal. We held a special steering group meeting on 8 March to update members, and our MT meetings with James Evans, Sarah Newton, Rob Lacey and Edwina Hannaford were all arranged to discuss the outcome of this appeal. An update will be provided at the meeting on 20 April.

5. Appeals. During this period, we have made submissions for the appeal submitted for Chapel House, Gerrans and have submitted further comments regarding the Trecarrell appeal. John Adams will provide an update at the SG meeting.

6. Conservation Area Management Plans. A draft appraisal of the Veryan conservation area has been submitted to Cornwall Council, and feedback plus guidance notes are expected shortly. Once we have agreed a final draft we will begin a consultation process with Veryan Parish Council, and parishioners. Many thanks to Caroline Coldwell for her hard work.

7. Affordable Housing. During this period the Chairman with the assistance of David Spreadborough has been investigating how the St Just in Roseland Community Land Trust can become an effective provider of affordable housing for The Roseland. We have produced a discussion document which highlights the key activities required to achieve this. We will present this to a trustees meeting of the CLT on 21 April.

8. Wild Roseland. This project has had a great start, in no small part due to the efforts of David Hall. We will have an opportunity for an update at the Steering Group meeting.      

9. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. Similar material was also circulated by email and put on Facebook.  

10. www.roselandplan.org Work continues to update the site. 

Jon Smith

Chairman

15 April 2016 

FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 20 APRIL 2016

· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 20 APRIL 2016

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£2,000.00
	

	Wild Roseland Project

Grant from Cornwall Councillor

Donation from AONB Unit

Donation from St Mawes Pier and

Harbour Board 
	£220.00

£250.00

£300.00
	£154.24

	Payment from Philleigh Parish 
	£30.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,343.47

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£564.02

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£1,410.47

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£10,200.00
	£8,655.35

	Balance
	£1,544.65
	


Payments agreed since last meeting (20 January 2016):

· David Hargreaves Materials for Barn Owl Boxes £61.74

· David Hargreaves Owl Display £70.00

· David Hall Reimbursement of Reading Room Hire Costs £22.50

Jon Smith, Chairman

20 April 2016
